Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 20 February 2013 at Gospel Ash Methodist Church at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: T Rees (Chairman) 
Councillors: W Snelson, S Homer, Mrs. J Humphries and Mrs. L Jones
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
782. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Kimbley, Cllr. Mrs. Tudor and District Cllr. McCardle.
783. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
Cllr. Mrs. Humphries declared an interest in 790 c & d.
784. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 16 January 2013, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.
785. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Six Ashes Road – drainage/flooding
Brian Wilding from Highways had confirmed that Six Ashes Road is on a gritting route however the amount of surface water could possibly be washing the salt off.  Brian has asked for this road to receive extra gritting treatment i.e. spot gritting during this cold spell.
He also confirmed that the gully emptying lads have been to Bobbington, however he has re-issued the job, so when resources allow they will return. He has expressed urgency but could not provide a time scale.
b. Six Ashes Road – A Boards – 
Brian Wilding had confirmed he would personally review these.
c. Abbotts Fall
Lucy Macdonald had confirmed planning permission was not required.
d. Halfpenny Green Golf Club Gym
The District Council has written to the golf club requesting further information.
e. Bobbington Village Hall extension
Roger Lewis had informed the Cllr. Mrs. Tudor that the grant applications were in progress. Roger will be attending the March meeting to provide further details.
786. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
It was reported that a wooden gate at Blakelands had been stolen, it was noted that several gates throughout the parish had been taken over recent months.
A parishioner had reported the lack of a 40mph sign when heading towards White Cross Crossroads from Broughton. It was suggested it may be concealed by the hedge. The Chairman agreed to attend site and report back.
It was reported that bollards had been erected at Blakelands pond. There had been no warning. Doreen Morgan had contacted Staffordshire Highways and was investigating the matter. It was agreed that the Parish Council would object to them if asked.
Cllr. Snelson reported that rubbish had been fly-tipped just outside his house. It was suggested he contact the District Council for removal.
787. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall – Nothing to report
Corbett School – The Headmistress, Governors and Trustees are planning an additional building for storage within the school grounds, they are currently discussing possible positions. This will replace the current wooden store. The project will be mostly DFES funded, however the Trustees will be required to obtain outside funding to complete the project.
Church of the Holy Cross – The John Massey talk in November 2012 raised £1,000 towards the church and guide dogs for the blind. It had however been noted that approximately 75% of those attending were from outside the parish.
The Congregation has been boosted by the attendance of couples getting married at the church. The PCC are conscious that without these, the church may be in danger of closure. Cllr. Mrs. Humphries reported that Lichfield are reducing the number of Clergy posts. It had also been decided to sell the Vicarage – the proceeds from the sale will be received by Lichfield rather than Holy Cross, as is normal practice.
788. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

There were no members of the public present.
789. FINANCE
a. Cheques 
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Snelson and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Jones.
i. Gospel Ash Methodist Church In lieu of room hire   
£ 10.00 
ii. AEF




Renewal

£ 36.00


790. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received:
b. Received and responded to:
i. PA’s 13/00003/LBC and 13/00022/FUL Blakelands Country Guest House & Restaurant, Six Ashes Road, Halfpenny Green, DY7 5DP – No objection

c. Responded to: - Consultation re Tom Lane quarry

d. Outcomes:- Tom Lane Quarry – The  consultation had determined the need for an Environmental Impact Assessment. The County Council were commended for what appeared to be a very comprehensive review. A full copy of the determination will be circulated.
The Clerk had spoken with Finchfield Estates, as agreed at the last meeting in respect of the proposed plans for retirement bungalows on land owned by Mrs. Naylor of 19 Six Ashes Road. A request had been made to attend a Parish Council meeting to discuss the need for properties for Parishioners to down-size to. It was agreed that they could attend in March 2013.
791. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Nothing to report.
792. CORRESPONDENCE
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Linking up Locally February 2013
Blueberry marketing information

SSC Housing Market Assessment 2012

Communities, Councils and Clerks – Newsletter January 2013

Staffordshire County Council (SCC) – Community Paths Initiative 2013/14

Barclays Bank Plc – Information re financial services compensation scheme

SSC Monthly Crime data

NHS – Deadlines for assessment of eligibility for NHS continuing healthcare funding

SSC – Lin Robinson email re Council tax / precept setting dispensations 

NHS 111 Campaign

South Staffordshire Community & Voluntary Action

Bridgnorth Council re street light

Letter of thanks from Bobbington Elderly Peoples Welfare Association

SSC – Summer Sussed

793. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Cllr. Mrs. Jones reported on the Health reforms summit attended – Engaging with future Commissioners event. It was agreed that the notes would be circulated.
The Chairman asked the meeting to consider changing the dates of the March and May meetings due to holidays. After a brief discussion it was agreed the March meeting would be held on 27 March 2013 at Gospel Ash. There would be no April meeting, however the May meeting would be brought forward to 8 May 2013 – this would incorporate the Annual Parish meeting and AGM.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 27 March 2013, 7:30pm Gospel Ash Methodist Church
Meeting Closed 8.45pm.
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